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Upcoming Meetings and Events

Executive Committee

October 7 in Memphis, TN
United States Telecommunications Training Institute (USTTI)
October 9-13 – ARRL HQ

Administration &Finance Committee
November 18 in Newington, CT

Washington Office
Congratulations to Amanda West who has passed her technician class test and was given the callsign KI4QNM.  She is now working on upgrading to General.
Development

It was an honor for CDO Hobart to represent ARRL and accept the Golden Antenna award in Bad Bentheim Germany on August 25.  This ceremony coincided with the official opening of the 38th annual Amateur Radio Days, a joint effort of the Dutch and German radio societies.  The weekend was topped by the large flea market that drew hams from both countries and as far away as Spain.

The Fall Defense Campaign is still in the planning stages.  It is scheduled to mail in mid-September. 

There has been a flurry of activity in the Diamond Club during the past couple of weeks, including the commitment of a new Director level donor.  A full report will be presented after the close of August.

Year to date results for Spectrum Defense exceed $192,000.

Year to date results for the Education & Technology Program exceed $156,000.
Media & Public Relations
Allen attended the West Virginia Convention and was keynote speaker August 25-27.  He set up interviews about Amateur Radio currently playing as podcasts at 99hobbies.com and on iTunes.  An article on BPL should be coming out in Computing Unplugged next week extensively quoting the ARRL positions and experiences.  We await the return of 75 questionnaires sent to PICs or their section equivalents seeking information on how to serve them better.  Drafts of several ideas for the 2007 campaign are being created for evaluation.  Hello article on predictions for 2016 is completed and to be published.  An article and plans for December are also being created.  Materials have been made available to PIOs for September Preparedness Month.  A press release linking the Golden Antenna Award and local hams has been prepared and awaits the news posting on the website about the award for its parallel release for use by PIOs across the county.
Production/Editorial

The October 2006 issue of QST has been released to the printer.

Rick Lindquist reports The ARRL Letter, Vol. 25, No. 34, distributed to 65,036 League members on Aug 25.  Rick prepared/edited news items on the director/vice director elections—the only race is for Roanoke Division Vice Director; the swap in space tourists (ham radio operation is uncertain); an ARISS contact with high schoolers in Tasmania; ISS SSTV system troubleshooting; results of section manager elections in Ohio and Idaho; an update on SuitSat-1 (it's still up there!) and several announcements and news briefs.  Rick voiced, edited and produced ARRL Audio News for Aug 25.  Over the Aug 26-27 weekend, Rick attended the New England Division Convention in Boxboro, MA, covering both ARRL forums as well as President Harrison’s banquet speech, participating briefly in the Public Relations forum and taking a number of photos.  Upon his return from Boxboro, Rick compiled information regarding ham radio-related activities in preparation for Hurricane Ernesto and posted a story on the Web site Sunday evening. 

Khrystyne Keane put together a forum entitled “Putting Your Club in the Spotlight: Public Relations and Publicity for Amateur Radio Clubs” at Boxboro.

Sales and Marketing

Donations continue to be received for the ARRL On-Line Auction and Staff continues to work on the entries and site.  Sincere thanks to Director Frenaye, Director Isely, Director Edgar and Treasurer McCobb for their contributions.

Staff’s telephone solicitation efforts to our dealers gleaned a $16,000 HRO order as well as $7,800 in orders from other dealers.  Dealers have also responded positively to our Handbook flyer and ordering has been brisk.

Since November QST has an early “to printer” deadline we have begun working on advertising for this issue as well as November/December QEX and NCJ.
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Katie and Bob attended the New England Convention in Boxborough, MA and set up a display area in the trade show for the purpose of soliciting memberships and sales of merchandise.  We returned with 36 full members and one life member application in addition to merchandise sales for a convention total of $4,159.60.

We are pleased to welcome two new volunteer tour guides: Roy E. Johnson, N1IKM and Anthony Nesta, AA1RZ.  Roy and Tony join the “Trio Bob” in our contingent of volunteers here providing guided tours of HQ and W1AW.  While in Boxboro, several folks stopped by to tell Katie of their recent visit to HQ and how much they enjoyed their tours and how informative and fun the volunteers were – Thank you everyone!!

Membership Services
Awards Branch

	Category
	Processed

	WAS Cards Checked
	100

	WAS Certificates (LoTW)
	2

	WAS Certificates (Manual)
	5

	A-1 Op Nominations
	1

	A-1 Op Certificates
	1

	Awards Charges  
	26

	Awards Mailed     
	19

	Processing Time
	2 Weeks


Contest Branch

The June VHF paper logs were finished and a complete Logs Received was posted to the Web.  The Field Day postal logs have been completed and printing of electronic filing will begin.  Paperwork for the 2005 Sweepstakes plaques continues.  Many inquiries regarding plaques & certificates have been answered.  IARU and August UHF entries continue to come in.  Questions regarding the upcoming September VHF QSO Party are being answered as well.

DXCC Branch

	Category
	Processed

	Beginning Credits
	42,852

	Credits Received
	4,541

	Credits Processed
	15,009

	Ending Credits
	32,384

	YTD Credits Received
	347,831

	YTD Applications Received
	3,301

	YTD Credits Returned
	404,207

	Applications Pending
	468

	Processing Time
	3.8 Weeks


DXCC is currently entering credits received on August 14, 2006.  DXCC is currently mailing applications received on July 31, 2006.  Note: Due to the two conventions attended the previous weekend (Huntsville and Tokyo), the applications for these conventions were not logged in until the following Monday.  However, those applications are back-dated for that weekend.  The ending credits for the previous week should have been 42,852, not the 30,396 that was reported.  The beginning credits above reflect this.

DXCC=237 Apps/ 17,754 QSLs

Wayne Mills attended JARL Tokyo Ham Fair the weekend of August 18th. 

Logbook of the World

	QSO records entered into the system
	106,809,469

	QSL records have resulted 
	6,241,298

	Logs Processed
	257,936

	Active Certificates
	20,370

	Users registered in the system
	13,493

	Hybrids Pending Mail
	105


QSL Branch

There is a one day delay in opening mail and a two day delay in slotting of cards.  This week, 89 pounds of cards were received from members.  The next scheduled mailing is Friday, September 1, 2006.
W1AW

Scott worked on slow and fast code practice files for the later part of the month of August and early September.  He also handled some evening phone sales calls in the daily 5 PM to 8 PM time slots.  Scott processed some shipping forms to assist the Contest department with plaque plates and mailing labels.

Joe began assembling tools and materials needed for the planned antenna replacement project.  He also installed a Ten-Tec Orion I that will be used as an evaluation exciter (for possible replacement of the Harris exciters).

Field & Educational Services
Field Organization/Public Service Team

The summertime Section Manager Election cycle concluded on August 22 when ballots from Ohio and Idaho were counted and verified.  Joe Phillips, K8QOE (Ohio), and Doug Rich, W7DVR (Idaho) won their elections to a new term of office.  Seven other incumbent SMs that were unopposed will also begin their new terms starting October 1.  Thanks to the F & ES staff for helping in the ballot counting.

Leona Adams handled the election correspondence, and she also reports that Dee Tuner, N4GC, has been nominated for a new term as West Central Florida Section Manager (starting in January).

Steve Ewald has heard from several ARRL sections and Section Leaders on their plans to promote Amateur Radio during upcoming fairs and events during September’s National Preparedness Month and around Amateur Radio Public Awareness Day (September 16).

Chuck Skolaut returned to the office late in the week from his trip to Kansas that included a visit to the successful Kansas State Convention in Salina on August 20.

ARISS

PR:  An obituary about Chuck Brady was in Aviation News, and a large portion of the news piece was about SAREX and Amateur Radio.  An ARISS volunteer in Alabama gave a presentation about ARISS to a service club in his community.

ARISS News Update:  The ARISS Team is working with Space Adventures to learn what Amateur Radio activity Anoushe Ansari may want to do while she’s onboard the ISS for a week.  Rosalie and Frank Bauer held two special evening telecons to iron out options.

For ARRL Members:  The Russian ARISS Team hopes to get approval to fly SuitSat-2.  The expected timeframe is October 2007.  Sergej, RV3DR, will be at Goddard Space Flight Center, next week, to meet with some of the SuitSat-2 team members.  The team has begun brainstorming what the suit should contain based on the best parts of SuitSat-1.  We hope to have a fold-up solar power system.  The main computer may be similar to what is on the Eagle.  A new antenna will be designed to result in less fading.

ARISS’ Effect on Schools:  An ARISS teacher from 2000 wrote, “There are many talented, enthusiastic teachers looking for something different, something to catch the interest of students, and open their eyes and ears to the wonders of our planet we are apart of, and to the chaos and beauty of the universe.  In other words, let’s get kids to turn off the i-pods and look at the world.  Thank you for giving my school an opportunity of a lifetime.  I still hear teachers talk about the impact the QSO made on students who will carry that through the rest of their lives.”

International Aspects:  Pavel Vinogradov continues to troubleshoot the SSTV set-up on the ISS.  The ARISS international team sent instructions to him for several tests.

Field & Education Team

	Clubs & Mentors
	

	Exhibit Kits
	15

	Large Brochure Order
	2

	Cat./ARRL Brochure Order
	1

	Updates
	9

	Instructors
	3

	Prospects
	4

	Cronkite CD
	1

	Swiss Army PIO
	1


Rose-Anne assisted many members by phone and by email last week:  people looking to get started in AR, how to plan a booth and lay it out for an event, how to start and plan a class, helped a PIO from a club who didn't have a computer, helped a Canadian ham with his scouting event.

Rose-Anne and Penny Harts attended the Boxboro Hamfest Saturday.  They attended the YL forum and met women leaders in Amateur Radio, attended Ken Neubeck's 6 Meter and VHF Prop presentation, and Khrystyne Keane's panel discussion with Diane Otiz on how your club and event should best handle the media.  We met many hams from all over the New England area.

Regulatory Information
During the week of August 21 we reviewed and flagged a club constitution with a potential problems related to control operators and membership.  An RFI case from a non-amateur resident of Melbourne, FL was received relating to her non-cable TV reception.  After phone calls to the amateur involved and another amateur in the area it was determined that a spectrum analyzer found the RFI problems related to a newly installed FM digital radio station within 500-feet of the residence of the complainant.  A follow-up visit by the second amateur is being set-up to try and explain the problem and help her find a reasonable solution to the non-amateur interference.  PRB-1 / CC&R queries were handled from amateurs in the Southeastern Divisions and Great Lakes.  A PowerPoint presentation on PRB-1/CC&Rs was developed for use at conventions.  We responded to correspondence, including a clarification about PL tones on repeaters.  Several “late arriving” additions/deletions/changes to the VC/VCE databases were processed.

Amateur Radio Education & Technology Program—Mark Spencer

The 2006 round of teachers institutes (TI) have been completed.  An activity report has been published with summary statistics, lessons learned, and recommendations for program adjustment and improvement.  This week has been spent getting caught up on paperwork.  The purchase order for the equipment being sent to ETP schools approved in June has been finalized but delayed because of a temporary shutdown of HRO.  Things should be back on track now.  The ETP list on the web has been updated after the recent flurry of grant activity, the number of ETP schools now stands at over 200.  I receive approval for graduate credit for teachers who participate in the teachers institute from Fresno Pacific University.  Many TI participants need college credit for the TI to qualify for professional growth credit.  Graduate credit through Fresno should satisfy that requirement.  Credit will be available to this year’s TI participants if they request it.  The tuition rate is a bargain at $50 per credit hour and the TI qualifies for 3 credits.  There will be no financial return to the ETP through this collaboration with Fresno, just some administrative paperwork and grading term papers and extra assignments on my part to make this work (and I hate grading papers by the way).  Credit through a community college is still in the works but should be finalized this fall.  The college credit angle should give a significant boost to the TI.  I am making progress on the satellite tracker interface project.  The boards have been produced, parts for the interface are ordered.  This interface will assist schools interested in satellite stations and signing up for ARISS contacts in meeting the automatic antenna pointing requirements at a substantial savings ($40 versus $550).  Twenty-five interfaces will be produced and provided to interested schools through the ETP program.  Additional boards and supporting materials will be offered to interested hams with the proceeds going into the ETP to support the program.  There have already been significant requests for information on this project.  Finally, as the dust has settled, I will begin work on PowerPoint materials in support of Technician Class License instructors, I anticipate the PPTs to be completed in four week.

The equipment from the last round of grants has been shipped from HRO to the schools.  This completes the execution of the latest round of grants.  I have completed drafting 4 lesson hours of PowerPoints for the technician license classes and I am on track with that project.  I received numerous follow-up e-mails from TI participants indicating that they are already trying some of the suggestions presented during the TI.  The satellite tracking interface boards and programmed PICs are being shipped to requesting hams.  Already the requesting hams have made enough contributions to the ETP for these boards to virtually fund the interfaces that will be given to schools under ETP grants.  The purpose of the interface is to allow schools to save some expense in meeting the automatic antenna tracking requirement to qualify for an ARISS contact.  The interfaces will be ready for school request by September 1.

Sincerely Compiled by,

Lisa Kustosik, KA1UFZ

Assistant to the CEO

Staff Absentee List

All Staff


9/4

Holiday
Dave Sumner

9/5-9/15

ITU WP8A Meeting, Geneva

Lisa Kustosik

9/13-9/15
Vacation

Joe Carcia

9/1

Vacation
Scott Gee

9/5

Vacation

    ``


10/2-10/3
Vacation
Wayne Mills

9/15-9/17
W9DXCC, Elk Grove Village, IL

Mary Hobart

9/11-9/14
VON Meeting, Boston MA

        ``


9/21-9/25
SW Division Convention, San Diego, CA

Monique Levesque
8/30-9/1

Vacation

Bill Moore

9/1-9/5

Vacation

        ``


9/15-9/17
Roanoke Division Convention, Virginia Beach, VA

Katie Breen

9/10

LIMARC, Long Island, NY

        ``


9/21-9/25
SANDARC Convention, San Diego, CA
Khrystyne Keane

8/31

Vacation
Deb Jahnke

9/1

Vacation

Steve Ford

9/15-9/17
Digital Comm. Conference, Tucson, AZ

     ``


9/18-9/20
Vacation

Janice Wytas

8/28-9/1

Vacation

Steve Capodicasa

9/5

Vacation

Dan Henderson

9/15

Vacation
Sharon Taratula

8/31

Vacation
